MAXSTOKE PARISH COUNCIL   www.maxstokeparishcouncil.org.uk
Mr John Poole                                                                  Ersthaus,

Clerk to the Council                                                         Atherstone Road,

Tel 01675 481427                                                            Over Whitacre. B46 2LP

Mobile 07745249613.                                                    johnfurnaceend@gmail.com
Minutes of the Council Meeting held on Wednesday 1st Mar. 2023
1.  Present:        Councillors P Hoskin Chair                  Village Hall P Burgess
                                               R Green                                                                                              
                                               S Parker                              Public D Hopkins                                                      
                                               M Page                                           J Raynor                                                                      

                                     Clerk J Poole                                                                        
2.   Apologies: L Jones due to hospital appointments.
3.   Declaration of pecuniary and non-pecuniary interest: None 
4.1. Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 30th Nov. 2022.  

       Having been circulated it was proposed by Cllr M Page and seconded by Cllr
       S Parker and unanimously resolved that the minutes of the meeting are a true

       record and the Chairman signed the document.   

 4.2. Matters arising from the previous minutes: None
 5.  Public Participation: Jane Raynor, see item 13.5.
      Jane Raynor outlined a case for using cellular cameras to record fly tippers which

      she had witnessed in use in the USA, where there is real time communication to 

      mobile phones allowing recordings to be sent straight to the police in real time 
      Jane Raynor also stated that a team of six residents were prepared to operate the
      system, she added that the cameras utilising sd cards tend to use up the memory 

      which obviously results in not identifying the fly tipper.

      The Chair Cllr P Hoskin replied that the council understands that you are not

      happy with the cameras the council have purchased. However, could you ask if 

      any of the team of six residents would operate the cameras. The council at the last

      meeting requested Jane Lewis to ask if any one would act as the Data Controller

      and the council have not received a reply. 
 6.  Correspondence:
The correspondence, issued on a separate sheet, was discussed and minuted below or elsewhere, distributed or put on the Notice Board.

a. Email Community feedback ref. the Bus Shelter. See item 13.6. 
b. Rural household survey on cost of living. 
c. Email Road Safety, Cllrs elect not to receive these emails.

d. Road closure notice.
e. CAVA email, Cllrs elected not to receive these emails. 

f. WALC News monthly issues, emailed to councillors. 

g. Clerks & Council magazines, distributed.
7.   Planning:

      There were no planning applications for weeks up to 08.
  8.  Garden Contract:
       Cllr P Hoskin reported that Ralph Hobday Garden Services has provided a quote 

       to plant and tender the tubs at a total price of £570, a written quote will follow.

       Cllr R green proposed the quote be accepted, Cllr M Page seconded the proposal

       and it was unanimously resolved to accept the quote. 
   9.  Patient Reference Group: 
        Cllr L Jones has emailed a report from the deputy practise manager which is 
        attached to the minutes, the manager also stated that PRG will be restarted.

10.  Maxstoke Village Hall:
       Paul Burgess stated that bookings remain very strong and along with the recent

       £7000 income from the TV company the hall has built up a fund of £21,000. 
       A grant from a local authority has been awarded to upgrade the hall lighting 

       and heating with a much more efficient system. Work is also being done to

       exclude draughts and fit blinds to improve the thermal efficiency.
       Paul Burgess added that the kitchen upgrade using stainless steel was still under 

       discussion, the estimated cost is £15,000 and additionally storage facilities such 

       as a container maybe required. As reported in previous minutes the council have 

       agreed to assist with funding which will include updating the toilet facilities.
       A coronation grant of £300 may be applied for, to fund an event, details of which

       are not yet determined.
11. Finance:
11.1 Bank Reconciliation Sheet: The clerk presented the Balance Sheet to the 
        council, which was checked against the current Bank Statement. Cllr S Parker
        proposed to accept the document, Cllr M Page seconded the motion which was
        carried, the Chairman duly signed the Balance Sheet.

11.2 Cheques to approve and sign: The following invoices were circulated and
        cheques presented for payment and signing, Cllr P Hoskin proposed signing, Cllr
        M Page seconded the proposal and the council all agreed.
        Ch No 100249         London Hearts defibrillator             £1211.00 (paid Jan 2023)

        Ch No 100250         Over Whitacre Hall hire charge         £ 50.00

        Ch No !00251         Ralph Hobday, garden services           £80.00 

        Ch No 100252         McAFEE Computer protection           £99.99

        Ch No 100253         NaturSpy cameras                             £923.92

        Ch No 100254         Air Ambulance                                  £200.00

        Ch No 100255         Petty Cash                                           £50.00 

        Ch No 100256         Maxstoke PCC                                  £870.00

        Ch No 100257         NWBC Dog Waste collection             £87.36

        Ch No 100260         NatureSpy cable & locks                  £103.96

        Ch No 100261         IOC Data Protection Fee                    £40.00

        Ch No 100262         NatureSpy camera security boxes    £149.96

        Please note cheques 100258/9 cancelled due to errors.                                                                                                          
11.3 Bank Mandate. The clerk has sent another completed and signed bank mandate 

        to HSBC and is awaiting the outcome.
. 

12.   Maxstoke Church. 
        No report received.

13.   AOB:
13.1 Lorries Wood Corner Farm, the Fillongley Bridge has now been reopened, the 

        clerk has contacted the owner of the lorry company who stated that he was

        awaiting the outcome of the sale of the site before taking any action.      
13.2 Road direction sign at the junction of Church Lane and Packington Lane has
        now been reinstalled.
13.3 The Defibrillator package has been received; Cllr S Parker agreed to install the

        unit on the wall of the village hall.  
13.4 Please Take Your Litter Home sign, the council resolved to defer siting the sign until

        the fly tipping actions are carried out.

13.5 Fly Tipping, the clerk reported that the £1000 Community Grant has now been
        received and four cameras along with security devices identified, purchased and
        received, the total cost just short of £1000. Cllr P Hoskin and Mr D Hopkins has

        agreed to act as the Data Controller and set up the cameras in Bentley Lane for a
        trial run, the IOC Data Protection licence has been actioned.
13.6 The Bus Shelter, the Community Feedback indicates that the residents are in 

        favour of retaining the shelter. Volunteer residents have agreed to clear the area

        surrounding the shelter. Cllr S Parker will provide a specification and using

        volunteers repair the shelter at a cost of just the materials.
14.   Date of next meeting Wednesday 31st May 2023, TBC.    

15.   Close of the meeting: The meeting closed at 9.45p.m.
Signed………………………….                     Date………………………. 
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